

NWPI Meeting Minutes

March 15, 2023 6pm

Attendees:

Will B–Chair

Vicky D–Backstage

Brad–Clemmons

Katherine H–Old Town,Steps we took

Catherine W–Secretary

Rebecca–Piney Grove

Joseph K–Tolerance

E–YPG

Mike N–Lit

Carol W–King Serenity

JohnR–Treasurer, Website

Mary O–D17

Tom B–Pilot Mtn

David D–Early Bird

Jorie

Michelle

PJ–Ladies Group

Will opened the meeting at 6pm, with the Serenity Prayer, welcomed all.

Feb Minutes: Approved as submitted by Catherine.

Treasurer Report: John R reviewed the February info. There were \$1359 in contributions, \$531 in literature sales, \$2023 in expenses for a net loss of \$133. There is a balance of \$17,035. The report was approved.

Subcommittees:

H&I: Mike absent, but Tom B reported that the literature approved last month has been taken to Hope Valley and much appreciated. There are meetings each Thursday in the men's facility with 20-25 clients. It is mostly a Q&A session. They are hoping to go to the women's facility in Dobson soon.

Accessibility: position is still open.

Answering Service: Position is unfilled. Jorie said the invoice looked okay.

CPC/PI: Catherine and Mary talked about a flyer being developed on how to contact AA.

Corrections: Catherine reported that David VP is taking meetings to the Cherry St jail and members can contact him at 336-813-3875 if they are interested in helping.

Literature: Mike N is the new chair and he has updated info with his contact info.

Website & Tech Comm: John R said that there are issues with the website as of 11pm last night when someone put things on the site. He believes he can fix it as he has a dev on his home computer. Functions for finding meetings is still working okay.

D17: Mary O said the district is having Zoom meetings, going to Hope Valley, and working on the contact AA flyer.

D18: Catherine W reminded members of PreCon this Saturday.

D19: absent but Tom B talked about groups from D19 wanting to join D17 or 18, but Tom and Joanna (DCM D18) are hoping they can get D19 active again.

Old Business:

- >Open positions: still need chair and alternate chairs for Answering Service, and Accessibilities. Please continue asking for volunteers.
- >Will asked if any subcommittees needed help and no one did.
- >Office use—let Will know of any requests.
- >Elections this year so please look for candidates. Will will make a flyer.

New Business:

- >Will said that Nora is stepping down from position as chair of women's corrections due to health issues.
- >The AlaTeen roundup is March 31. They are looking for younger members to attend. Joseph K said he would help out. Brad will send a flyer.
- >Mike N said that Michelle W has been helping at the bookstore and he nominated her as Alt Lit chair. This was approved by the group. Brad said the Mocksville and Rural Hall groups are interested in helping cover the bookstore. Mike will contact them.

>**Upcoming events:** Will showed the link to GSO and info on GSO and events. There is an event at the Wilson House in Vermont April 14-16.

Announcements/Group news:

- >Mike N is now representing the Primary Purpose group
- >David D is now from Early Bird
- >Katherine H is Old Town and The Steps We Took

Adjournment: At 7:00 with the Responsibility Statement.

Next meeting: April 20 at 6pm.